The 39th Annual Sunbelt Meet in Charlotte, NC
By Greta van Meeteren

Our competitive season is off to a rousing start!
The Sunbelt Meet in Charlotte was once again a
great success.

With his permission, I'd like to include the
comments of former collegiate swimmer Ted
Greve, who attended this meet as his first
Masters meet.

"The Sunbelt Meet, in my opinion, was the best
run swim meet I have ever been to. The
information was timely, organized and complete leading up to the meet. The meet itself was
run smoothly and without delay. The estimated event start time sheet was extremely
helpful, and the post meet results were not only timely but complete including times, splits,
placing, et cetera of every participant. Beyond all of that, the meet was fun and gave a good
opportunity to interact with fellow swimmers. This was my first Sunbelt Swim Meet, but I
intend to try to make it a annual event for me. Great job and thank you."

We are extremely fortunate to have a very
dedicated meet director in Jerry Clark, who will go
out of his way to make people feel comfortable and
keep them informed of what is going on in the
meet.

Clarke (Mitch) Mitchell swam no less than 3 national records in
the men 80-84 age group:

50 Back old record: 37.39 new record: 35.29
50 Fly old record: 35.10 new record: 34.33
100 Back old record: 1:25.00 new record: 1:21.16

Diann Uustal (age group 65-69) set a new national record in
the 200 back:

old record: 2:50.17 new record: 2:42.67

Congratulations to these two wonderful swimmers!
The new NC records will be announced in the next newsletter.



